2024 年常州市职业学校职教高考第一次调研性统测

英语 试卷

本试卷共 10 页。包含选择题 (第 1 题-第 56 题), 非选择题 (第 57 题-第 63 题 , 共 7 题)。本卷满分为 100 分,考试时间为 120 分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必按规定要求填涂答题卡上的姓名、考试证号、考试科目等项目。
- 2. 用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上相应题号中正确答案的标号涂黑,用黑色水笔在答题卡规定的答题区域书写答案。答案不涂写在答题卡上无效。

第一部分:语言知识运用(共40小题,每小题1分,共40分) 第一节 在本节中,你将读到10个句子,从题后所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出可以 填入空白处的最佳选项,并将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。 1. --- Miss Wang's son will have a heart operation next week. --- So good luck to the boy. Such an operation is like a race __________time.

| | A. over | B. through | C. against | D. with | | |
|----------------------------|--|----------------------------|------------------------------|--------------------------|--|--|
| 2 | . China allows all coup | les to have three children | ı,, in m | y opinion, is helpful to | | |
| | cope with the increasing aging society. | | | | | |
| | A. that | B. which | C. what | D. as | | |
| 3. | . The happiest people | don't necessarily have t | he best of everything | ; they just | | |
| | everything that comes a | along their way. | | | | |
| | A. make up for | B. make the most of | C. make out | D. make sense of | | |
| 4. | One person's | doesn't depend on how | w much money he has | made, but on how many | | |
| | contributions he has made to our country. | | | | | |
| | A. experience | B. value | C. wealth | D. career | | |
| 5. | I'm unhap | py, my friends always sta | and by me and cheer m | ne up. | | |
| | A. Whatever | B. However | C. Whenever | D. Whoever | | |
| 6. | Although AI is | popular, no one kno | ows what it might bring | g to us in the future. | | |
| | A. typically | B. currently | C. completely | D. partly | | |
| 7. | China's Belt and Ro | ad Initiative | more than three | e-quarters of countries, | | |
| | the lives of 30 % of the world's population. | | | | | |
| A. had attracted; improved | | ved | B. has attracted; improving | | | |
| C. was attracted; improves | | ves | D. attracted; being improved | | | |
| 8. | How about the footh | oall game yesterday? | | | | |
| | It was called off. Ha | ardly when i | t started raining. | | | |

《英语》试卷 第1页(共10页)

| A. it had begun | B. did it begin | C. had it begun | D. has it begun | |
|--|--------------------------|---------------------------|----------------------------------|--|
| | | ns in the open air when I | | |
| | | C. being taken | | |
| 10. The 19th Asian (| Games in Hang Zhou | a warm | to unite the world | |
| through sports. | | | | |
| A. used as; inspirat | tion | B. treated as; con | sideration | |
| C. served as; invita | tion | D. marked as; coo | peration | |
| 第二节 在本节中, | 你将读到 15 个短对 | 话或片段,从题后所给 | 的 A、B、C、D 四个选项 | |
| 中选出可以填入空台 | 日处的最佳选项,并 | 将答题卡上对应选项的 | 方框涂满、涂黑。 | |
| 11,I'm sorry, but | I can't go to the get-to | ogether tonight. | | |
| | ? It was yesterday that | you said you would go | with me. | |
| A. Pardon | B. So what | C. How come D | . Who cares | |
| 12Do you enjoy | your present job? | | | |
| | I just do it for a li | iving. | | |
| | | C. Quite right I | D. I hope not | |
| | | | the traffic light was still red. | |
| | | keep a good eye on him | | |
| _ | _ | C. Thank goodness | | |
| | | king allowed in the lift! | | |
| | | | | |
| | | it C. Sure. I don't | smoke D. Pardon me | |
| | no time to play with m | | | |
| | | en company is more impo | ortant. | |
| A. You bet | B. Be yourself | C. Mind you | D. Go ahead | |
| | | | | |
| A: Simon, you failed the Maths exam again! Your dad will surely go red. B: Sorry, mum. I'll work harder. | | | | |
| 16. In the dialogue, " | | " | | |
| | _ | C planad | D. sad | |
| A. angry | B. stressed | C. pleased | D. sau | |
| W: Excuse me. Could you tell me what time Flight AF35 gets in? M: Well, it's due in at 6:20 p.m. But the announcement said just now that it has a 30-minute | | | | |
| | | announcement said just | now that it has a 30-minute | |
| delay because of | A 8 4 | | | |
| 17. When will the flip | _ | a 4, a -a | | |
| A. At 18:20 | B. At 18:50 | C. At 6: 50 | D. At 18:35 | |
| M: How did your dar | ncing lesson go today? | | | |

| W: Exciting, but it | was hard work. I really nee | ed a rest now. | | | |
|---|---|-----------------------------|------------|-------------------------|--|
| M: Yeah. I can see | that. Go and get relaxed. | | | | |
| 18. How does the v | voman feel now? | | | | |
| A. Relaxed | B. Excited | C. Tired | D. Bo | ored | |
| M: Did you have a | good holiday? | | | | |
| W: Yes. On the wh | nole, it was just a pity the v | weather wasn't good | d or we w | ould have spent more | |
| time on the beac | h. Actually, what really ma | de me excited were | the sporti | ing activities—I did it | |
| every day, and th | ne weather didn't matter! | | | | |
| 19. What did the w | oman like best about her he | oliday? | ` | | |
| A. The weather | B. The beach | C. The sporting ac | tivities | D. The holiday | |
| W: Where does it h | urt? | | | | |
| M: Right across her | re—the central chest area. | | | | |
| W: Can you describ | e the pain? | | | | |
| M: It's like a heavy | weight pressing on my ch | est. | | | |
| 20. Where are the s | peakers now? | | | | |
| A. In a gym | B. At home | C. In a hospital |] | D. In a factory | |
| W: Excuse me, off | icer. I'd like to report a th | neft. I was standing | in the qu | eue for the cinema. I | |
| was carrying my | bag on my shoulder. A yo | oung man ran past. I | He grabbe | d my bag and ran off. | |
| It all happened so | o fast. | | | | |
| M: I see. What was | in it, madam? Your wallet | ? Your driving lices | nce? | | |
| 21. What's the prob | able relationship between | the speakers? | | | |
| A. Policeman and c | itizen | B. Policeman a | nd thief | | |
| C. Boss and employ | /ee | D. Teacher and | student | | |
| M: I think my daug | hter should spend a bit mo | re time outside. She | should b | e riding her bicycle or | |
| something. | | | | | |
| W: Well, at least she's doing something creative. Practising the violin is much better than just sitting watching TV. | | | | | |
| | M: You're right, but sometimes I want a little peace and quiet! | | | | |
| 22. How does the man's daughter spend her free time? | | | | | |
| A. Watching TV | B. Riding her bicycle | C. Practising the | e violin | D. Playing outside | |
| | to go to dance with me this | | | | |
| W: I'd love to, but you know I will have an exam tomorrow. Thank you all the same. | | | | | |
| | oman do tomorrow? | | | | |
| A. Go to dance | B. Have a party 《英语》试卷 | C. Go to class 第3页(共10页) | | D. Have an exam | |

| When a child starts to make his own | living, he becomes free from parents. However, he can |
|--|---|
| no longer expect others to pay for his foo | d, his clothes and his room. He has to work hard to live |
| comfortably. Only in this way can he hav | e the great happiness of building up his own position in |
| society. | |
| 24. How can a man be great in society? | |
| A. By depending on others. | B. By asking for help. |
| C. By making much money. | D. By working hard. |
| Asking question | ons will not only help you learn the material better, but |
| also show your teachers that you're into | erested. Studies show that students who ask questions |
| actively have better understanding, get | higher grades, and are more likely to continue their |
| education than students who don't. | |
| 25. Which of the following sentences can | be put in " |
| A. Always take your homework seriously | • |
| B. Showing up will make sure you learn r | nore. |
| C. Ask questions if you don't understand | anything. |
| D. You will fail your exams if you don't d 第三节 在本节中,你将读到一段对话 出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并将答 | ,从方框中所给的 A、B、C、D、E 五个选项中选 |
| A. What have you been up to? | |
| B. I took a risk and made the decision to g | go back to school. |
| C. Being unemployed for a year is one of | |
| D. What are you studying? | |
| E. I faced a challenge last year, and lost m | ny job. |
| M: Hi, Clara. I heard you made a change | |
| W: Oh, hi, Alex. Yeah, I did | 26 |
| M: Wow! That's amazing, Clara. | 27 |
| W: I'm studying to be a teacher. | |
| M: I think you'll be a wonderful teacher, | Clara. |
| W: Thanks, Alex. I think it's the best deci | sion I've ever made |
| M: Well,29 | Half of the employees in my factory got laid off. |
| W: Oh, no! That's a shame. You worked i | n sales, right? |
| M: Yes B | ut I had a great opportunity last week. I ran into an old |
| | company. I will start the new job on Monday. |
| W: That's great! Congratulations! | |

第四节 在本节中,你将读到一篇短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项,并将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。

I recently ran into an old friend who I hadn't seen for two years. She looked __31_ and nervous. She is a headhunter (猎头), and had just finished an interview.

Then she started to 32 her health problems. She went to the hospital and was told she was suffering from tinnitus (耳鸣) that may have resulted from 33.

At nighttime, she had to listen to music to quiet the noise in her ears and fall asleep. Her life had become a two-point routine of work and home.

She __34__the same workaholic (工作狂的) depression as another friend who works for an advertising firm. This friend has to work 35 almost every day. If she's lucky, she can leave at 9 p.m.; otherwise it's midnight. Each time I see her, she seems 36

My two friends believe that if you don't work hard when you are young, you will ___37__. That may be true, but if your work is ____38__ all your energy, then it may be time to move on.

Remember: you should work hard and 39 hard. If you can enjoy life, you will have more passion to bring to your work. In short, be a healthy and high-spirited workaholic: Learn to find a 40 between work and living.

| 31.A. shy | B. tired | C. serious | D. optimistic |
|----------------------|----------------|----------------|----------------|
| 32.A. complain about | B. cover up | C. make up | D. think about |
| 33.A. environment | B. career | C. stress | D. illness |
| 34. A. suffers | B. goes | C. means | D. shows |
| 35.A. hard | B. unwillingly | C. overtime | D. joyfully |
| 36.A. energetic | B. attractive | C. down | D. friendly |
| 37. A. lose | B. forget | C. regret | D. waste |
| 38. A. eating up | B. taking out | C. running out | D. building up |
| 39. A. think | B. play | C. labor | D. earn |
| 40. A. balance | B. meaning | C. space | D. destination |

第二部分:阅读理解(共 22 小题: 第 41-58 题每小题 2 分,第 59-62 题每小题 1 分,共 40 分) 第五节 在本节中,你将读到三则阅读材料,从题后所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出 最佳答案,并将答题卡上对应选项的方框涂满、涂黑。

What movies are you going to watch during the National Day holiday? There are four movies released in Sunny Cinema. Whether if you like comedy movies, or movies that are more real, you can find what's right for you. Children below 130 cm are free of charge and have no seats.

| | Release date: Sept. 28 Price:40.9yuan Time:15:45~17:59 20:00~22:14 |
|-----------------|--|
| | Get ready! The sports movie Lose to Win is going to make you laugh, |
| | feel nervous and warm your heart during 140 minutes. |
| | The movie got its idea from the real-life story of a disabled basketball |
| | team from Valencia, Spain. Lose to Win shows the winning spirit of the |
| | heart. |
| T ago to Win | The story follows a basketball coach named Wei Guozheng. He teaches |
| Lose to Win | a basketball team made up of students with mental disabilities. They all have |
| | the dream of becoming winners. |
| | The movie is filled with laughter. For example, just when Wei tells |
| | everybody his big goal of winning every game, other teams make amazing |
| | slam dunks. |
| | Things like this make the movie fun. |
| | Release date: Sept. 28 Price:38yuan Time:18:10~20:17 20:30~22:37 |
| | Director Zhang Yimou's latest work, <i>Under the Light</i> , is a crime movie. |
| | It talks about human nature, politics, right and wrong. A police officer takes |
| | part in a meeting hosted by a rich businessman. But behind it, there are |
| 77 1 4 7 1 14 | killings and illegal trades. You can feel nervous as well as excited when you |
| Under the Light | watch the movie. |
| | Under the Light shows Zhang trying new things in his movies. "This is |
| | something I have never tried before," Zhang said in an interview. |
| | Release date: Sept. 28 Price:38yuan Time:13:55~16:15 20:00~22:20 |
| 1 | A great war movie by famous director Chen Kaige is coming out on |
| | Sept. 28. |
| | The Great War is about the Chinese People's Volunteers Amy going to |
| | the Democratic People's Republic of Korea to help in the war against US |
| The Great Wall | aggression. It shows China's efforts in the war by telling stories of the |
| | country's leaders, soldiers, diplomats and common people. |
| | To truly show how the war looked, Chen's team made bridges and |
| | roads according to real history. For the winter scenes, they worked outside |
| | when it was 18 degrees below zero. |
| | Release date: Sept. 29 Price:43 <i>yuan</i> Time:16:35~18:43 21:15~23:23 |
| | Directed by Qiu Litao and co-produced and performed by Andy Lau in |
| | a special performance of "93 International Train Robbery: Operation |
| | Moscow" starring Zhang Hanyu, Huang Xuan, Wen Yongshan, and others. |
| Operation | This film is adapted from the first real case of cross-border pursuit in |
| Moscow | China. In the early 1990s, a large number of Chinese merchants took |
| | international trains to sell goods, and criminals robbed the train, causing a |
| | |
| | sensation(轰动) in the world. |

- 41. Mrs. Brown with her 1-meter-tall daughter wants to see a movie which is full of laughter, how much will they pay for the tickets?
 - A. 38yuan
- B. 40.9yuan
- C. 43yuan
- D. 61.3yuan
- 42. What is the type of the movie "Under the Light"?
 - A. Comcdy
- B. Sports
- C. War
- D. Crime

- 43. What is the focus of the movie "The Great War"?
 - A. Basketball team overcoming disabilities
- B. Crime and illegal trades
- C. Chinese efforts in the war against US aggression
- D. Cross-border pursuit
- 44. Who is the director of the movie "93 International Train Robbery: Operation Moscow"?

- A. Chen Kaige
- B. Zhang Yimou
- C. Andy Lau
- D. Qiu Litao

- 45. Which movie lasts longest?
 - A. Lose to Win
- B. Under the Light
- C. The Great War
- D. Operation Moscow

- 46. Where may this article be from?
 - A. A sports magazine
- B. A storybook
- C. A crime novel
- D. An advertisement

В

"Green Games" became a calling card for the 19th Asian Games, which were held from Sept. 23 to Oct. 8 in Hangzhou and five other cities in Zhejiang.

To make the Games the world's first waste-free sporting event, green energy sources were used at all 56 competition venues (场馆).

Some of the renewable (可再生的) electricity used at the venues was solar energy (光能源), transmitted from areas such as Qinghai and Gansu. Another source was wind power which was made in areas including the Xinjiang Uygur autonomous region.

A digital management platform was also started to help achieve carbon neutrality (碳中和) during the Asian Games. On the platform, digital technologies were used for managing carbon emissions from venues in the six cities where the Games were held. The technologies included data collection and emissions reduction and evaluation.

Among all of the Games' 56 competition venues, just 12 were newly built. The rest were existing facilities repaired as part of the organizers' mission of sustainability (持续性).

The Shangcheng Sports Centre Stadium, the venue used for soccer events at the Games, was first built in 2019. During the venue's renovation(翻新), its solar-film ceiling and spectator seating—both of which had been used for 14 years but remained in good condition—were kept after being scientifically assessed. This helped to reduce building costs by nearly 8 million yuan.

The race track of Chun'an Jieshou Sports Centre's velodrome (自行车赛场) was covered with 374 interchangeable components which can continue to use after the competition ended.

Zhejiang also improved public entry to the venues and hosted sports events in them. During the one-year delay of the Games due to the Covid-19, the venues were put aside but still kept in use. Since May 2022, all of the available venues have received 10 million visits, allowing the public to experience the world-class facilities.

These venues will continue to be used for sports and public fitness after the Games. Venue owners and operators have developed post-games plans for 51 venues.

- 47. What kind of renewable energy sources were used at the competition venues?
 - A. Solar energy and wind power
- B. Hydroelectric power and geothermal energy
- C. Biomass and tidal energy
- D. Nuclear power and natural gas
- 48. What was the goal of the 19th Asian Games in terms of waste management?
 - A. To use green energy sources at all competition venues
 - B. To achieve carbon neutrality during the Games
 - C. To repair and renovate existing facilities
 - D. To reduce building costs for venues
- 49. How many of the competition venues were newly built for the 19th Asian Games?
 - A.12
- B.56
- C.51
- D. The article does not mention it.
- 50. Why did the organizers keep the solar-film ceiling and spectator seating of the Shangcheng Sports Centre Stadium?
 - A. They were newly built and modern.
- B. They were in good condition.
- C. They were technologically advanced.
- D. They could save 6million yuan.
- 51. What will happen to the venues after the Games?
 - A. They will be closed.

- B. They will be used for sports and public fitness.
- C. They will be sold to other countries.
- D. They will be put aside.

C

Imagine you're taking an exam, and that you find it difficult to answer those questions. And time is running out. Would you waste the little chance that you get to cheat? Probably, some of us have once cheated in the test.

Certainly, it's not correct. It's important to follow the rules because the world would turn into a total mess without rules. However, with time passing by and the development of the society, some rules have become barriers to people's success. A famous person once said, "We have so many rules in life about everything. But it's impossible to be a creator if you're too well-behaved. You have to think outside the box." Some rules are created to restrain people, and some become old and boring. So sometimes, it's okay to break the rules. In 1823, William Webb Ellis was a pupil at Rug-by school. He was tired of playing football in the old way, so the player took the ball in his arms and ran with it during a school football match. In this way, he started a new sport: rugby (英式足球), named after his school.

Since you've already known why someone wants to break the rules, now you need to learn how to do it.

Learn the rules first. Qi Baishi was a talented Chinese artist, but he spent much time learning traditional drawing and painting skills before he found his own styles. Master it before you break it—that's what you can learn from great minds.

Evaluate if the result is worth it. Each person has his own values. Before breaking the rules, think over whether it will go against your values. And the moment you decide to do that, you must be ready to have a wise thought to face the bad results.

52. How does the author develop the passage?

A. By asking questions

B. By introducing some facts

C. By telling stories

D. By giving some examples

《英语》试卷

第8页(共10页)

- 53. What does the author think about the rules?
 - A. Rules are created to support people.
- B. All the rules go against our values.
- C. Rules don't become old and boring.
- D. Some rules can stop people's success.
- 54. What does the underline word "restrain" mean?
- · A. Save.
- B. Control.
- C. Care.
- D. Trust.
- 55. The author uses the example of "Qi Baishi" to tell us
- A. we should master the rules before we break them
- B. it's important to follow the rules
- C. we have to think outside the box
- D. why someone wants to break the rules
- 56. What is the best title for the passage?
- A. How to Break the Rules
- B. Ways to Follow the Rules
- C. Learn to Break the Rules
- D. Think Twice Before Breaking the Rules

第六节 在本节中,你将读到两个分别来自阅读理解B篇和C篇中有下划线的句子,请根据上下文将它们翻译成中文,并将答案写在答题卡上对应处。

- 57. To make the Games the world's first waste-free sporting event, green energy sources were used at all 56 competition venues.
- 58. And the moment you decide to do that, you must be ready to have a wise thought to face the bad results.

第七节 在本节中,你将读到一篇短文。根据所读内容,在短文后表格中的空格处填入一个恰当的词,并将答案写在答题卡上对应处。每空一词。

Good morning, boys and girl. Today I'll talk about going online.

As we all know, the Internet can make our lives interesting and enjoyable. Many of us like going online very much because we can learn how to use the computer. We can learn English and read some newspapers and magazines to know more around us. It can make us clever in playing computer games. Also when we can send e-mails to our friends, they can get them at once. It can help us get in touch with people from all over the world.

But some students spend too much time playing computer games and some stay in the net bars all day and all night. Some girls even get to have boyfriends or some boys get to have girlfriends online. They write too many letters to each other. It takes them too much time to chat online so they do worse in their lessons and they don't study well any more. I think we mustn't get online when it is time for us to study. We can do it in summer or winter holidays. I think we should get online with our teachers or parents.

At the same time, if we have lots of free time, we can do some activities after school. We usually have activities from 4:50 to 5:50 in the afternoon. You can play basketball or football. We also have some interest groups in school, such as drawing, singing and dancing. We can go to the English corner on Monday afternoon. We hope we can spend more time on our subjects or

on such activities that we can learn a lot from and less time on the Internet.

| A talk about going online | | | |
|---------------------------|---|--|--|
| Advantages | Make our lives interesting and make us 59 our lives. Learn how to use the computer and can get more information. | | |
| | Send e-mails to our friends quickly. | | |
| | ● Help us 60 people from all over the world. | | |
| Disadvantages | It takes too much time to play computer games. | | |
| | Some students write too many letters to each other and spend too much | | |
| | time61online so they do worse in their lessons. | | |
| 62 | Do it in summer or winter holidays; do some after-school activities | | |
| | and have some interest groups in school. | | |

第三部分 书面表达 (满分 20 分)

- 63. 假定你是李华,是一名高中生。你校开展了丰富多彩的选修课。最近,你的英国朋友 John 写信询问你最喜欢的选修课茶艺课的相关情况,请根据以下提示给他回复一封邮件。
 - 1. 你喜欢茶艺课的原因:它是优秀的中国传统文化之一,使我非常放松;
 - 2. 茶艺课的内容: 听当地茶叶专家关于茶文化的讲座、了解不同的茶叶、学习冲泡方法并品茶:
 - 3. 学习茶艺课的收获: 它为我们提供了一个很好的机会来了解中国传统文化,丰富学校生活:
 - 4. 希望更多的人能了解和喜欢茶艺。

Dear John,

| I am very glad to learn that you are keen on Chinese Tea Art and in your last letter, yo asked me to inform you of some details about my favorite optional course, Chinese Tea Ar Now I am writing to tell you something. | | | |
|---|---|---------------------------------------|--|
| | ; | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | Yours, | |

Li Hua